
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November 2023 
 

Dear Parent/Carers, 
 

What’s going on in Year 4? 
Autumn Term 2 – 2023 

 
 

Welcome back to school. It was great to see all the children relaxed and rested after half-term. The highlight 

of this half-term was our residential trip to Hathersage which was thoroughly enjoyed by everyone. The 

children were fantastic throughout the entirety of the trip, getting involved in every activity all with a huge 

smile on their faces – well done to everyone. You have all made your teachers and adults in year 4 very 

proud. Our new topic this half-term is ‘Would you prefer to live in an urban or rural setting?’ This will bring 

together our work in Science and Geography and link to our field work in Hathersage. 

 
 

Specifically we expect to be covering: 

Maths Written and mental methods of multiplication and division as well as work on area. 

English  We will be looking at the following genres: Persuasive letter writing and fiction. Punctuation 

and grammar sessions will form an integral part of our lessons. We will continue to look at, 

investigate and practise our spellings during our daily spelling sessions. Spellings will be 

checked on Monday mornings. Look out for the new spelling booklet for work at home. 

Science Living things and their habitats, this topic links to both our Hathersage trip and Geography 

topic. Children will be learning how to classify animals as well as how to recognise dangers 

and potential threats in our local habitats. 

Geography We will be developing our location knowledge and map reading skills, as well as learning 

about land use and the changes that can happen to environments over time. 

PE PE lessons will take place on Tuesday and Friday afternoons for this half-term. The children 

should wear a warm outdoor PE kit to school on both of these days as they will both be 

outdoor lessons. During this half-term we will be developing orienteering and netball skills 

respectively.  
 

 
 

We have also planned activities for Computing, Spanish, Music and DT. For more information follow this 

link to our curriculum webpage: Year 4 Yearly Overview (abbeyroadprimary.co.uk) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Homework- will usually be given out on a Friday and expected back in the following Thursday. 

 
Abbey Road 

Primary School 
Tewkesbury Close West Bridgford Nottingham NG2 5ND 

Telephone Nottingham (0115) 9748055 
           Fax Nottingham (0115) 9748056 

 

https://abbeyroadprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Year-4-2023-24.pdf


The following homework table is from the new homework policy and states what is expected of your child 
each week and below we have explained each of those elements in detail.  It provides a guideline to help 
you support your child in the work they do out of school. 

 
 

• Reading - ideally to an adult for a minimum of fifteen minutes.  

• Spelling - reinforcement of spelling strategies. Spellings will usually be checked on Monday and 
you will be able to see the results in the children’s Reading Diaries. 

• Times-tables – tested weekly in a timed test (usually on Fridays). The test will involve answering 
25 multiplication calculations with a time limit of 6 seconds per question. For the moment, we 
will be focussing on individual times-tables but this will expand quickly to include other times-
tables as the term progresses. Children can also practise “soundcheck” on TTRS as this will form 
part of the children’s preparation for the statutory times-tables check that they will be required 
to take next June.  

• PAG – a weekly activity from the children’s CGP activity book will be prescribed to support 
either current learning or revise previous learning. 

 

We anticipate that your child’s diary will be a 2-way channel of communication between school and home 
and as such we would be grateful if you could at least sign/initial it on a weekly basis. You may add anything 
you wish to tell us as we will be checking and signing diaries once a week. If you do write a note to us in 
the diary, please ask your child to let us know there is a message for us. Thank you. 
 

We are looking forward to the term and year ahead and thank you in advance for your ongoing support. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
Miss Powell and Mr Good 
The Year 4 Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


